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Dear Dorothy, 

Thank you for the tenacity you and 

your Nominating Committee 

members have shown in building 

our 2015 Leadership Team.  The 

photo above of our incoming Board 

is proof-positive that the system 

works, even if slowly and at times, 

painfully.  The outgoing Board can 

be proud of their work and the fine 

examples that they (and you) set 

for the rest of us.  

2015 Officers and Directors 
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Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa cordially invites you to the 

2014 Industry Appreciation Luncheon 

This Annual Premier Event will be held 

  Wednesday, November 12th @ 11:30 – 1:00pm 

in the Cimarron Ballroom on the 2nd level of 

The Downtown Holiday Inn (17 W. 7th St.) 

   

 

Mark Mathis, a TV news reporter turned documentary film producer, 

highlighted the role that oil plays in our lives with the film “spOILed” in 

2012.  In the preview of his new film called “FRACTURED”, Mark will 

expose little-known truths about the oil and gas industry, the anti-oil and 

gas industry and the federal government’s relationship to the two. 

 

 

Our Keynote Speaker will be:                                                                  

Mr. Mark Mathis                                                            

Producer/Director of the movie “spOILed”                                

and now “FRACTURED” 
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DESK AND DERRICK CLUB OF TULSA
OCTOBER MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Laura Disinger, 2015 Director-
Elect and 2014 Contact Chair

President Kay and Mystery 
Member:  Marilyn Trout

Congratulations:  Kris Russell – 40 
years’ service and to Val Bode -

2014 ADDC By-Laws Chair
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Orientation Program Recap
by 

Kristine Russell 

The Wednesday Oct 10th Desk & Derrick Luncheon program was presented by our very own 
Susan Cook.  With October meeting being our membership only meeting, it was a good time to 
renew the club’s: 
 
Purpose:  The purpose of the Club shall be to promote the education and professional 
development of the individuals employed in or affiliated with the petroleum, energy and allied 
industries. 
 
Motto:  “Greater Knowledge – Greater Service” 
 
Mission Statement:  To enhance and foster a positive image to the global community by 
promoting the contribution of the petroleum, energy and allied industries through education, 
by using all resources available. 
 
Susan Cook reviewed the responsibilities of the Desk & Derrick Club of Tulsa individual board 
positions.  Since October is the month that the slate of officers is presented to and voted on by 
the membership from the nominating committee for the 2015 board this review was very 
important.   
 
Orientation is a good opportunity for all members both new and as we call them, “seasoned” 
members to learn what goes into having an organization and the roles that the members play. 
Ms. Cook also went over all of the chairman positions within the club as far as the job functions 
and the importance of each of the chairs. 
 
Historical facts of Desk & Derrick, including who started the organization, the reason for 
starting the club and the four original cities that began the Association of Desk and Derrick 
clubs was relived.  April 1949 was a very good year because it was the beginning of the 
organization 65 years ago.  In July 1951 our Association included the original four clubs – New 
Orleans, LA; Jackson, MS; Los Angeles, CA, and Houston, TX.   By 1952 the first convention was 
in Houston with 46 clubs and a total membership of 4,782. 
 
One of the years with the most clubs and members was 1983 with 127 clubs and 10,021 
members.   
 
In 1956 a central office was needed and a paid employee was hired.  The Association 
Distribution Office (ADO) has been in Tulsa since its inception.  (After all, Tulsa was once known 
as “the Oil Capital of the World”.  Andre’ Martin has been in charge of the ADO since 2006. 
 
There are 25 chairman positions within the club.  Susan talked about each of the roles and the 
importance to making our club a success.  There is something for everyone.   
 
Ending the presentation Susan presented Football Jargon, incorporating Desk & Derrick Trivia 
along with Football Jargon with two teams of D&D members and a football.  Go Team Tulsa!   
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Membership Meeting Minutes
October 8, 2014

By Vicki Barnes, Secretary

President Kay Williams welcomed all members to the October membership meeting of the Desk and 
Derrick Club of Tulsa.  As this was a closed meeting, we had no guests to introduce. However, our 
very own Susan Cook presented the Orientation portion of our program. 
 

 We had a silent auction that afternoon, thanks to some contributors that our Fundraiser 

Chair, Kim Dent, contacted. Members were free to bid on any of the items throughout lunch.  

President Kay announced the close of bids shortly before we began our business meeting 

(about noon). 

 2015 Committee sign-up sheets were available on each table.  Members interested in serving 

on a committee next year were encouraged to put their name in the hat.  There are no 

Committee Chairs assigned yet as those positions will be recruited by the 2015 President.  

However, if you would like to be the Committee Chair, you were asked to just put a star next 

to your name.  

 Also, at each table Dorothy placed flyers for the IAL next month for you to copy/scan/email to 

anyone you would like to invite.  We will also be sending a copy to all our members via a 

special Club News within the next week.  Please show your appreciation to your Supervisors, 

Managers, VPs, Presidents and CEOs for supporting your involvement in Desk and Derrick by 

extending a personal invitation to attend. 

 During lunch we ran some pictures of the 2014 Convention in Lafayette, LA for your viewing 

pleasure.  Due to time constraints there were no post-convention presentation although all 

our members who attended had a fabulous time, and we would be happy to share our stories 

with you another time.  We placed on the table information on upcoming conventions.   

The invocation was given by Karen Gibbs, and the serving line was opened to all members with the 
2015 candidates for office to start the buffet. 
 
The announcement was made that the Silent Auction was now closed.  Kim Dent collected all the bid 

sheets. 

Business Meeting 

Our Parliamentarian, Susan Cook, stated that we had a quorum, and the meeting was called to order 

at 12:04 pm. 

Kay thanked our Nominating Committee, who have worked so diligently to provide an excellent slate 
of candidates for election.  Also, thanks go to our Tally Committee, who provided the ballots and 
counted the votes.  Nominating Committee was asked to stand and be recognized.  Dorothy Lenhart 
as Nominating Committee Chair, and committee members - Virginia Calhoun and Christy Hinton.  The 
Tally Committee, was also recognized.  They were Shelly Gravitte as Tally Committee Chair, and 
committee members - Laura Louser and Dorothy Lenhart.  Kay thanked them all for stepping up and 
helping out. 
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Membership Meeting Minutes
October 8, 2014

(continued) 

Elections 
Dorothy, as Chair of the Nominating Committee, presented the candidates for election of our 2015 
Board of Directors. Nominees were asked to please stand when their name was called and remained 
standing until all nominees were introduced. 
 
For office of President:    Vicki Barnes 
For office of Vice President:    Mary Williams 
For office of Secretary:    Brenda Bennett (Brenda was not in attendance.) 
For office of Treasurer:    Amy Claybourn 
For office of Director  
2015-2016 term (2 positions open):   Jennifer Bryant 

Laura Disinger 
Marie Ellenburg 
Karen Gibbs 

 
As Chair of the Nominating Committee, Dorothy asked if there were any additional nominations from 
the floor.   
 
Following Roberts Rules of Order, Dorothy asked twice again, “Are there additional nominations from 
the floor?” 
 
There being no additional nominations from the floor, the following candidates were elected to their 
respective positions by acclamation.  
 
For office of President:   Vicki Barnes 
For office of Vice President:   Mary Williams 
For office of Secretary:   Brenda Bennett  
For office of Treasurer:   Amy Claybourn 
 
Congratulations to each of you!   
 
Shelly, as Tally Chair, covered the rules for voting and presented the ballots for the remaining 
Director candidates.  They handed out and then collected the ballots.   
 
Orientation Presentation 
While the votes were being tallied, Susan Cook presented information about the ADDC, Tulsa Club 
and Regional information.  Susan was presented with a Tulsa Club padfolio, and a donation will be 
made in her name to the ADDC Foundation.  
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Membership Meeting Minutes
October 8, 2014

(continued) 

Recognition 
It is always nice when we take time to recognize members who have served on committees and/or 
maintained their membership for a number of years.  It was Kay’s honor to present a Certificate of 
Appreciation and a Certificate of Recognition from the ADDC to two of our members.  Val Bode 
received the Certification of Appreciation for serving on the ADDC By-Laws Committee and Kris 
Russell a Certificate of Recognition for 40 years of membership. Congratulations to both of you!  
 
This quarter we had a record breaking amount of volunteers,  At convention our Region Director, 
Abby Johnson, acknowledged at the business meeting, that with a volunteer incentive (the Kum & Go 
gas cards) the Tulsa Club increased participation from 8 volunteers in the 1st quarter to 23 in the 3rd 
quarter.  We still have one more quarter this year, so keep up the good work!  The 3rd Quarter winner 
name was drawn and it was Eleanor Wilkerson.   Congratulations!   
   
Election Results 
Shelly, presented the results of the open Director positions to President Kay and announced the 
winners.  Serving as Directors for the 2 year term of 2015-2016 will be Laura Disinger and Karen 
Gibbs.  Serving the second year of her term as 2014-2015 Director will be Jill Klein.  And stepping in to 
finish the second year as 2014-2015 Director, vacated by Mary Williams, will be Rhonda Vardeman.  
Rhonda was approved by the current Board of Directors at the last Board meeting in the event that 
Mary would be stepping up to the office of Vice President. 
 
Congratulations to all of you.  We look forward to serving with you next year. 
 
Silent Auction Results 
Kim presented the winners of the silent auction. 
 
New Business 
For new business, Jill Klein and Virginia Calhoun are pairing up new members with our older members 
to help carry on our new member mentoring program.  
 
Congratulations to all our winners; best of luck to our 2015 Board as they begin preparing for the new 
year, and 
Always remember, Education is the Key to our Future! 

There being no other new business, the meeting was adjourned.   
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Vice President’s Report

Date of Report:   10/27/2014   
 
Board Position:   Vice President 
 
Name:  Dorothy Lenhart  
 
Report:  Vice President Report      
 
 

Correspondence Sent Out:   A sympathy card was sent to Connie Bass of the Wise County 
club, whose husband passed away unexpectedly, and to Cheryl Wootton, whose mother 
passed away. 
 
Correspondence Received:     A Thank You card was received from Kay Meyerhoff for the 
club honoring her service as photographer for so many years and for our bracelet gift to 
her.  A card was received from Deanne Vick thanking our club again for participating in the 
Pipeline Energy Expo this year, and hoping to see us back in 2015. 
 
Employment Opportunities Sent Out To Membership:    None 
 
 
 
Recommendations and/or Motions: None 

 
 

Dorothy Lenhart 
___________________________________ 
  Signature 

8



President’s Report

Dear Members, 
 
November ALREADY???  Where has the time gone?  The holidays are upon us (as of this writing, we have 
3 weekends until Thanksgiving and only 7 weekends until Christmas!!!) and I don’t know about you, but I 
am beginning to panic.  I usually have all my shopping done by Halloween, except for this-n-that that I 
might pick up on Black Friday, Cyber Monday or various Arts and Craft Shows. 
 
It truly is the beginning of the Giving season, whether it be giving of your time to help your favorite 
charity, giving gifts to your family and friends, or giving thanks for what you have, and for those you 
love, the next two months are always the peak of our time of giving. 
 
This industry that employs us and this wonderful organization that brings us together are the common 
strings that bind us, and all of us profit from it.  So let us give thanks for what they have provided us, let 
us give thanks to those who have encouraged and supported us and most importantly, let us simply 
GIVE to those who are less fortunate than us.   Every little bit helps. 
 
 I hope to see all of you at the Industry Appreciation Luncheon on Wed., Nov. 12th at the Holiday Inn 
Downtown.  I met our speaker, Mark Mathis, a couple of years ago and I guarantee his presentation will 
make you think, laugh and maybe even cry.  But don’t forget to get your RSVP to Laura Disinger.  This is 
a plated lunch, so if you don’t RSVP, you might not get a plate! 
 
As always, if you have any interesting articles, industry information, seminar or event reviews or pictures 
for the bulletin, please get them to our Editor, Susan Cook, ASAP.  susan@elsonoil.com and watch for 
more exciting news in the next edition of The Tulsa Oil Drop.   
   

Education is the Key! 
Regards, 
 

KWms 
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Note: All submissions to The Tulsa Oil Drop can and shall be edited as

necessary. Viewpoints expressed by submitters are those of the writer

and not necessarily of The Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa or the

Association of Desk and Derrick Clubs (ADDC).

Email: susan@elsonoil.com with questions.

It has always intrigued me that so many of our
members are so “into” sports. I probably should not
be surprised by the fact: if you think about it, Desk
and Derrick is a team event. So, it was not all tongue-
in-cheek to play a friendly game of football at our
October Orientation. From the looks on their faces, I
think the Black and Gold teams both enjoyed the
event. And of course, we’re all winners because we
have such talented members on our Tulsa Team!
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